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A Work Session of the Borough Council of the Borough of Avalon was held on

Tuesday, November 25, 2014 at 4:05 p.m. in the Meeting Room, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, New Jersey.

      Attendance:  Public --------------------   4
          
  
Reporters ----------------------- 2  

     The Meeting was called to order by Council President Covington.

Pledge of allegiance.

                                                      Roll call:   
Council President Covington

Present



Council Vice President Dean

Absent

                                                                  Councilman Ellenberg


Present

      Councilwoman Hudanich


Present




      Councilman McCorristin


Present


Also present:

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator
James A. Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator

Police Chief William McCormick
Stephen D. Barse, Esquire, Borough Solicitor

Jeffrey Hesley, Tax Assessor/Zoning Officer

John Tracy, Construction Official

Brian Reynolds, Chairman Environmental Commission

Neil Hensel, Chairman Planning/Zoning Board

Paul Short, Code Enforcement Officer

Sue Ellenberg, Interim Recreation Director

William Macomber, Director of Public Works/Utilities

Thomas R. Thornton, P.E., Borough Engineer, Hatch Mott Macdonald, LLC

     

Notice of this Work Session was included in the Annual Schedule of Meetings dated June 

25, 2014.  It was given to the news media and posted on the Official Bulletin Board as 


required by law.


Council President Covington read the Open Public Meetings Act Announcement.  He also noted that Council Vice President Dean was out of town and that was why he wasn’t at this meeting.

Update from Jim Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator regarding review of the Borough’s 
Landscaping Ordinance.

James A. Waldron, Assistant Business Administrator, read an interim report regarding issues pertaining to enforcement of the landscape ordinance.
Please refer to report attached to Council Meeting Minutes.

A discussion ensued between Council and Mr. Waldron about consideration given to trees near buildings and pools.   Mr. Waldron stated that consideration would be given and this is a phased process.  He noted that demolition permits will allow for removal of certain trees and vegetation within 6 feet of a structure and the current ordinance covers pools.

Councilwoman Hudanich:  thanked Mr. Waldron for his in-depth and comprehensive current and future analysis.  She also thanked Mr. Tracy, Mr. Hesley and Dr. Reynolds for their input.  She questioned if there was a way to educate everyone involved to make sure they understand everything needed in order to stay within the 10-day timeframe.
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Scott Wahl, Business Administrator: said that education was a component of the process.    He suggested a meeting with the demolition companies so they will have a clear, crisp understanding of what is expected for submission of a demolition permit.

Discussion followed.
James A.Waldron stated the Borough is taking the complaints seriously.  He said the Borough is putting together a plan to address the concerns, stop the removal of trees and vegetation that should not be removed and let the process work accordingly.

Council President Covington asked how this process can officially be put into effect.

James A. Waldron stated that it is anticipated the mayor will sign an administrative order.   He said Council would be asked at the next meeting to express its advice and consent with respect to sanctioning that process.  

Council President Covington indicated that the Chairman of the Planning/Zoning Board was in the audience and asked if he wanted to make any comments.  He also asked how long it would take the committee and how many changes were needed.

Neil Hensel, Chairman Planning/Zoning Board explained a sub-committee has been set up and asked Dave Knoche to join the team.  He has asked their attorney to work with James Waldron to go through the entire ordinance to make sure it is in line.   He said the ordinance need to address what trees and vegetation can and cannot be removed.  He said they have accomplished a great deal in a short time thanks to Scott and Jim and their follow through.

Public Comments: 
Martha Wright, 632 7th Street:  thanked council for the depth and thought they’ve put into the project and addressing in a timely manner.  She expressed concerned for additional cost to the Borough and thought the homeowner should bear the cost.  She also suggested increasing the demolition permit costs to cover enforcement of the ordinance. 
Elaine Scattergood, 75 30th Street:  asked to be on the committee so she could have input.  She suggested encouraging new builders and home owners to keep shade trees with seeds and berries that birds would like.
Council President Covington said a directive supported by the mayor will be adopted by Resolution at the December 17th Regular Meeting.  Mr. Covington thanked everyone for their work. 

Discussion regarding resolution authorizing Joseph S. Clark, Qualified Purchasing Agent for the Borough of Avalon to prepare specifications and advertise for bids for snow fencing.

Council President Covington explained money is available specifically for snow fencing from FEMA which needs to be spent by June 1st.  He said the Borough needs to buy the snow fence and will be reimbursed.
Council agreed to proceed with a Resolution to be prepared for the December 17, 2014 Regular Meeting.
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Discussion regarding resolutions for the following contracts:
Maintenance of Borough Owned Grounds
15th Street Pump Station Wet Well Rehabilitation 
Council President Covington explained bids were review by Special Counsel Alan Gould. He said bids are in order and the contracts can be awarded.  

A Resolution for 15th Street Pump Station Wet Well Rehabilitation to be prepared for the December 17, 2014 Regular Meeting

A Resolution for Borough Owned Grounds to be prepared for the January 14, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Further Discussion regarding Ordinance amending Chapter 2 (Administration) of the Code of the Borough of Avalon.

Scott Wahl, Business Administrator,  presented a power point presentation outlining the proposed changes to the Division of Recreation to the Division of Community Affairs to include the Department of Sports and Recreation and the Department of Community and Civic Special Events.  
Please refer to copy of Power Point Presentation attached to Council Meeting Minutes.

Sue Ellenberg, Interim Recreation Director,  added she feels there is a need for strong structure for the director which requires strong supervisors in each of the departments under the Director.

Councilman McCorristin, commented how the Department of Recreation has grown over the years to include many community events and feels this make work out well.
Discussion followed.
Councilwoman Hudanich agrees the footprint of Recreation has expanded.  She stated the job description and the correct qualifications will provide strong leadership in the position.

Councilman Ellenberg agreed with Councilwoman Hudanich.  He feels putting the right people in the right positions will be critical.  
An Ordinance amendment to be prepared for the January 14, 2014 Regular Meeting.
Discussion regarding Resolution authorizing release of performance guarantee for Johnson Variance Plan, Block 22.09, Lots 11 & 13, 878 21st Street in the amount of Three Thousand Six Hundred ($3,600.00) Dollars.
Council had no problem with the release of the performance guarantee.  A Resolution to be prepared for the December 17, 2014 Regular Meeting.

Discussion regarding Resolutions regarding the following re-appointments:

John Tracy-Construction Official commencing January 26, 2015.
Edward Dean – Fire Sub-code Official commencing January 26, 2015.

Council had no problem with the re-appointments.  Resolutions to be prepared for the December 17, 2014 Regular Meeting.
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Discussion regarding annual Resolutions:

Designating the Borough Clerk and Deputy Borough Clerk to issue Certificates as to 


  Liability for Assessment of Municipal Improvements.


Scott Wahl as Public Agency Compliance Officer.


Scott Wahl as Fund Commissioner and James A. Waldron as Alternate Fund 
  
               
Commissioner to the Atlantic County Municipal Joint Insurance Fund for the Borough 
               
of Avalon.


Michael J. Donohue, Esquire as Municipal Prosecutor

Michael Sorensen, Esquire as Municipal Public Defender
Library Trustee



Alternate Energy Resource Subcommittee “Green Team” 

Planning/Zoning Board Members 

Cash Management Plan 
Council had no problem with these annual items and agreed to proceed with Resolutions to be prepared for the December 17, 2014 Regular Meeting.

Public Comments:

None.
Councilman Ellenberg, commented on Avalon receiving the Bronze Certificate for the 

Green Team which was presented at the NJ League of Municipalities Convention. He 

thanked Michelle Petrucci, who wrote the report.  
Councilwoman Hudanich, added she is starting a Green Team at the Cape May County 
Technical School and would like representation from each of the sending districts. 

Council President Covington, stated himself and members of the Planning Board attended 
the Sustainable New Jersey Meeting and there is a move to join municipalities and school 

districts into a partnership.
Councilwoman Hudanich, invited everyone to the Annual Open House on December 3, 
2014 from 6:00-8:00 pm at the Cape May County Technical School District.  She said 
it will give people the opportunity to  see all the services the County school offers such as 
the Continuing Education Division, Apprenticeships, High School, Secondary Nursing, 
and Dental.
Motion made by Councilwoman Hudanich, seconded by Councilman McCorristin to adjourn the Work Session.             


ROLL CALL VOTE:
   
Council Vice President Dean

Absent





Councilman Ellenberg

Aye






Councilwoman Hudanich

Aye







Councilman McCorristin

Aye





Council President Ellenberg

Aye

Work Session adjourned at 5:14 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,






_____________________________________






Marie J. Hood, Borough Clerk






_____________________________________






Charles P. Covington, Council President
